From: Diaz, Stephanie [mailto:diaz.stephanie@epa.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, October 24, 2017 11:14 AM

To: Weis, Stephen (DEQ); McLemore, Wilhemina (DEQ); Ethridge, Christopher (DEQ)

Cc: Valenziano, Beth; Blathras, Constantine; Damico, Genevieve

Subject: USEPA Comments RE: 45-day EPA ROP Review: City of Wyandotte Municipal Power Plant - B2132

Hello everyone,

Here is our comment on the Wyandotte Municipal Services proposed ROP renewal. Thank you, Steve, for your quick
response on this, and let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks!

Stephanie Diaz
EPA Region 5 — Air Permits Section
312-353-1907

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has reviewed the proposed Renewable Operating Permit (ROP) for
Wyandotte Municipal Services, State Registration Number B2132, located in Wyandotte, Michigan. To ensure that the
source meets Federal Clean Air Act requirements, that the permit will provide necessary information so that the basis of
the permit decision is transparent and readily accessible to the public, and that the permit record provides adequate
support for the decision, EPA has the following comment:

EUUNIT7BLR: In order to clearly identify the origin and authority and permanency of the federal Consent Decree
provisions established in Permit-to-Install 2-16, please review and add Act 451, Section 324.5503(b) as an underlying
applicable requirement and footnote 3 to these provisions from PTI 2-16 as appropriate.

From: Myott, Brad (DEQ) [mailto:MYOTTB@michigan.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, October 3, 2017 10:26 AM

To: Valenziano, Beth <valenziano.beth@epa.gov>; Blathras, Constantine <blathras.constantine@epa.gov>; Damico,
Genevieve <damico.genevieve@epa.gov>; Diaz, Stephanie <diaz.stephanie@epa.gov>

Cc: Ethridge, Christopher (DEQ) <ETHRIDGEC@michigan.gov>; McLemore, Wilhemina (DEQ)

<MCLEMOREW @michigan.gov>; Weis, Stephen (DEQ) <WEISS@michigan.gov>; Orent, Kelly (DEQ)
<ORENTK@michigan.gov>; Gribi, Teresa (DEQ) <GRIBIT@michigan.gov>

Subject: 45-day EPA ROP Review: City of Wyandotte Municipal Power Plant - B2132

This note is to initiate the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA), 45-day review period for a proposed
renewal of Renewable Operating Permit (ROP) number

MI-ROP-B2132-20XX, for City of Wyandotte Municipal Power Plant (State Registration Number: B2132), located in
Wyandotte, Wayne County, Michigan.

The renewal ROP application, Proposed ROP, plans referenced in the ROP, and the Staff Report are available through the
internet. The documents are located at the following address:



http://www.michigan.gov/deq/0,4561,7-135-3310-389493--,00.html

Any comments that arise during the 45-day review period can be e-mailed to Stephen Weis

(weiss@michigan.gov), Senior Environmental Engineer, DEQ, Detroit District Office. Please copy Wilhemina McLemore
(mclemorew@michigan.gov), Detroit District Supervisor, DEQ and Chris Ethridge (ethridgec@michigan.gov), Field
Operations Manager, DEQ.

Brad Myott

Lansing District Air Quality Supervisor

Michigan Department of Environmental Quality
525 W. Allegan

Lansing, MI 48909

517-284-6639



